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BPD Detectives Arrest Robbery / Sexual Assault 

Suspect 
 
Birmingham Police Department Robbery and Special Victims Unit (SVU) detectives 
have made an arrest in an ongoing Robbery / Sexual Assault investigation. 
 
The suspect has been identified as: 
Christian Jerel Thomas, (36), B/M, of Birmingham, Alabama.  
 
In February, BPD Robbery detectives investigated a report of a victim who was robbed 
and sexually assaulted in West Birmingham. 
 
In April, SVU detectives investigated three separate cases involving three separate 
victims who were sexually assaulted and/or robbed in West Birmingham.       
  
Through the course of the four separate investigations, BPD detectives identified 
Christian Thomas as a suspect.  
 
Recently, Birmingham Police Department Robbery and SVU detectives presented case 
information in the four separate cases to the Jefferson County District Attorney’s Office.  
 
The Jefferson County District Attorney’s Office issued the following warrants on 
Christian Thomas: 
 
Kidnapping 1st Degree, Robbery 1st Degree X’S 4, Rape 1st Degree X’s 2, Sodomy 
1st Degree X’s 6.   
 

                     For Immediate Release 



The Birmingham Police Department’s Crime Reduction Team arrested Christian 
Thomas on Tuesday, April 30, 2024. He is in the custody of the Jefferson County Jail 
where he is being held with No Bond.  
 
The Birmingham Police Department and the Jefferson County District Attorney’s Office 
believe there may be other victims.  
 
Please contact BPD Special Victims Unit @ (205) 297-8413 or the Jefferson 
County District Attorney’s Office Sexual Assault Kit Initiative (SAKI) Unit @ 205-
325-1423 or DA_SAKI_group@jccal.org. 
 
Also, know there is an additional resource in the One Place Family Justice Center 

(One Place). You can contact One Place @ (205) 453-7261. 


